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LAW ENFORCEMENT INFORMATION NETWORK 
New Generic Vehicle Make Codes 

 
This correspondence is being distributed to authorized Law Enforcement Information Network (LEIN) user 
agencies to provide notification of newly established generic vehicle make (VMA) codes to be used in 
LEIN and the National Crime Information Center (NCIC).  In order to reduce the need to create new VMA 
codes, the NCIC created four generic VMA codes.  The four codes are for campers, mobile homes, 
modular construction buildings/homes, and manufactured homes.  The codes are to be used when a 
VMA code does not currently exist, or if it is not possible to determine the manufacturer.  The new codes 
are as follows: 

CMPR Camper 
MBHM Mobile Home 
MDCN Modular Construction Building or Home 
MFHM Manufactured Home 

 
The VMA field allows up to 24 characters.  The first four characters must be alphabetic and a valid  
NCIC-assigned code.  The remaining characters are free text, and must contain the name of the 
manufacturer when the VMA code is AERO, ATV, CMPR, COEQ, CYCL, FARM, MBHM, MDCN, MFHM, 
SNOW, SPEC, TRLR, or TRUK. 

 
 
Agencies utilizing the Talon software through the Michigan Criminal Justice Information Network Portal to 
access LEIN will now see the generic codes included in the vehicle make drop-down lists.  Agencies 
utilizing the Talon software through a MultiBridge, or other software will need to request the update from 
their vendor. 

 
Questions regarding these changes should be directed to the LEIN Field Services Unit at 517-241-0667, 
or by email at mspleinfss@michigan.gov.   
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